
 

LEGAL ADDRESS East Suffolk House, Station Road, Melton, Woodbridge IP12 1RT 
 
POSTAL ADDRESS Riverside, 4 Canning Road, Lowestoft NR33 0EQ 
 

Mr Richard Bull 
Sizewell C Limited 
90 Whitfield Street 
London 
W1T 4EZ 

Our ref: 
Date: 
Please ask for: 
Customer Services: 
 

 SZC Kenton Hills Carpark  
04.02.2025 
Philip Ridley 
03330 162 000 
 

Email: philip.ridley@eastsuffolk.gov.uk 
 
 
Dear Mr Bull 
 
Extension of time to provide the additional parking spaces at Kenton Hills 
 

Schedule 11 Clause 7.3 of the Sizewell C Deed of Obligation requires the delivery of the ‘Kenton 
Hills Carparks’ works within 12 months of commencement unless otherwise agreed with East 
Suffolk Council and Suffolk County Council. The ‘Kenton Hills Carparks’ works are defined within 
the Deed as improvement works to Kenton Hills car park to include provision of up to 15 additional 
parking spaces as described in Work No. 1A(cc) of Schedule 1 to the Development Consent Order;.’  

 

On 3 February 2025 East Suffolk Council received an e-mail from Sizewell C advising that they had 
not been able to complete the works within the 12-month timeframe. Works at Kenton Hills had 
to cease due to the presence of potential bat roosts within trees and the need to comply with the 
bat licence. Sizewell C has therefore requested an extension of time until the end of May 2025 to 
complete the works.  

 

Please accept this letter as confirmation of East Suffolk Council’s agreement under Schedule 11 
Clause 7.3 to the requested extension of time. It is agreed the Kenton Hills car park works should 
now be complete by 31 May 2025. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Philip Ridley BSc (Hons) MRTPI | Head of Nationally Significant Infrastructure 
Planning 
East Suffolk Council 
 


